
Minutes of Distribution Code Review Panel Meeting – 9th May 2005 

Present: Gay Kirwan Chairman  
 Siobhán Wynne Secretary   
 Keelin O’Brien CER representative   
 Paddy O’Kane Embedded Generators representative 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Apologies: 
 
 

Tony Hearne 
Ronan O’Hogartaigh 
Paul Smith 
Neil Bingham 
  
 
Paddy Wallace 
Deaglan O’Donaill 
Jerry O’Dwyer 
Donal Phelan 

DSO Representative 
DSO Representative 
TSO representative (Alternate) 
Independent Suppliers representative (alternate) 
 
 
Major Customers representative 
PES Representative (Alternate) 
ETCI representative 
DSO Representative 

 
1. The Panel approved the minutes from the previous meeting of 7th December 2004. 
 
2. Paddy O’Kane agreed to revise the document he produced in relation to the 

retrospective application of the Distribution Code to a number of wind generators. 
Revised document to consolidate tables into one single table and include an indication 
of the costs associated with compliance. Once this document has been submitted the 
DSO & TSO will meet to consider these derogation requests.  

 
3. Siobhan Wynne indicated in relation to an action item from the previous meeting that 

the DSO have decided to amend the application form for generation connections to 
include a requirement to provide the planning reference number. 

 
4. Modification 07 

 
Paul Smith outlined the background and detail in relation to this modification proposal. 
Following some discussion, it was agreed to approve the modification with the 
following amendments: 
 
• Change all references to “grid connected transformers” to “connection point step 

up transformers”. 
• Delete the third paragraph of section DCC10.6.1. 
• Include the words “with a Registered Capacity greater than or equal to 5MW” into 

the first line of section DCC10.6.2. 
 

Action: Paul Smith to forward copy of presentation to Secretary for circulation to panel 
members. 

 
5. Modification 08 

 
This modification was approved.  

 
 

6. Next Meeting Date: Tuesday 6th September 2005 
 
 
 
 
 
Siobhan Wynne, 
Secretary.         
 
 
9th May, 2004. 
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